
 

 
 
  
 

 

18 June 2022 

 

Excellency,  

 

We would like to thank you for your productive engagement at the meeting held on 10 June and 

following meetings as well as for your most recent written inputs for the Ministerial Declaration of the 

high-level segment of the 2022 session of the Economic and Social Council and the high-level political 

forum on sustainable development, convened under the auspices of the Council. 

Based on our discussions and also on your written proposals, we are pleased to share the third 

revised version of the draft of the Ministerial Declaration for your consideration. We have thoroughly 

reviewed all your inputs and positions and we hope that this draft will constitute a good basis for the 

conclusion of this process. 

We look forward to receiving final reactions on this draft by next Wednesday, June 22nd at 12 

pm (noon). As agreed, a final informal meeting at expert level is convened next Thursday, June 23rd , in 

Conference Room 11 (UNHQ), from 10 am to 1 pm and from 3 pm to 6 pm, to find final proposals and 

consensual solutions to any pending issues. We encourage all delegations to reach out to other relevant 

parties to find compromise and consensual solutions to be presented by or during the next consultations. 

After that meeting, a final revised version will put under silence procedure next Friday, June 24th.    

We thank you for your collaboration and extensive efforts. As we arrive at this final stage, we 

wish to issue a special appeal for flexibility, constructiveness and spirit of consensus. 

We look forward to the successful conclusion of this process to ensure an outcome that produces 

a Ministerial Declaration that is comprehensive, ambitious, forward-looking and is adopted by 

consensus.  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
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